NORTHERN OZAUKEE SCHOOL DISTRICT

401 Highland Drive Fredonia, WI 53021

DISTRICT OFFICE (262) 692-2489
D.O. FAX (262) 692-6257
OES FAX (262) 692-2441
OMS FAX (262) 692-2313
WIVA FAX (262) 692-3952

SUPERINTENDENT (262) 692-2489 Ext. 402 WILLIAM R. HARBRON

Finance Director (262) 692-2489 Ext. 407 ROBERT W. THOM

Pupil Services Director (262) 692-2464 Ext. 411 BARBARA A. PETERKA

High School Principal (262) 692-2453 Ext. 419 Kevin D. Parker

MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL
DIR. OF CURRICULUM, ASSESSMENT & INSTR.
(262) 692-2463 Ext. 301
PAMELA L. WARNER

Elementary School Principal (262) 692-2401 Ext. 201 CYNTHIA C. DALLMAN

Wisconsin Virtual Academy Principal (262) 692-3988 Daniel J. Hanrahan

Director of Buildings & Grounds (262) 692-6174 ROGER L. SINNEN August 8, 2007

Reference: Kendall and Carla Thistle Property

Ms. Nancy Washburn Regency Hills Development 5008 Green Bay Road Kenosha, WI 53144

Dear Nancy:

I am writing in reference to your May 29, 2007 letter to Kendall and Carla Thistle as an outcome of our May 24 meeting. In your letter, it was stated that a period of 90 days would be allowed for the grassed areas to fill in and to examine the run-off from the wetlands at that time. During the past two months, the Thistles are claiming that they are still receiving excessive water on their property during periods of rain.

During one episode, the area had experienced an unusual amount of heavy rainfall in a short period of time, following an extended dry period. With this being the exception, during normal periods of rain, the Thistles are still experiencing water flow onto their property.

It appears that the vegetation has fully developed as planned over the past two months. I am recommending that the case be reviewed in the near future and other possible solutions be explored to eliminate the water flow problem onto the Thistle property. I recognize 30 days still remain in the 90-day period, but from my observations, I do not feel that the vegetation's growth will result in a lesser flow of water onto the Thistle property. The problem still remains a critical issue for the Thistles.

I look forward to hearing from you in order that a meeting date and time be established to explore further options to resolve the Thistle land issue.

Respectfully,

NORTHERN OZAUKZE SCHOOL DISTRICT

William R. Harbron, Ed.D.

Superintendent

WRH:vld

Northern Ozaukee School District does not discriminate on the basis of gender, race, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital or parental status, sexual orientation, or disability,